
True Mother receives Melbourne’s Gift:                  3rd August 

 
The Youth from the HJR Workshop gifted True Mother a Baroque Pearl Necklace and earrings, purchased in 

Melbourne. Mother was very pleased with this gift. After offering our performance the leaders were 

blessed with a chance to meet True Mother and she came out wearing our necklace. She liked it a lot, but 

she also commented, with a smile, that it was heavy. True Mother asked Rev Daniel to sing, so he sang 

Waltzing Matilda (as suggested by his wife, Chizuru). A great blessing that offerings from Melbourne can be 

received by True Parents. 



 Chil Il Jeol & Chil Pal Jeol Holy Day Celebrations:                 4th August 

 
Members gathered on Sunday to commemorate 7.1 Jeol and 7.8 Jeol. Thank you for all those who 

attended and to those who helped set up the holy table and offerings. 



Meeting members:                    4th August 

Candace, Debbie and Joey (dog) visited Barb for comfort licks. We are thinking of you and praying for you 

Barb! 

Melbourne’s Hyojeongrang return:           11th August 

 



The Shin Asia HJ workshop participants returned to Australia this week. We were able to hear a reflection 

from Vlad Odjou and have a celebration in the sun on our new benches. Thank you for supporting the 

young members, they had a life changing experience. 

Moreau couple meets Tony Abbot:                   12th August 

 
The Moreau couple attended an event with former Prime Minister Tony Abbott on Monday. They were 

able to get a photo and even joked with him about the French Submarines.  

Sermon Competition:                    21st August 

 
Rev Daniel won the regional sermon competition, so is flying to Korea to represent Asia Pacific. 

Unfortunately he only placed 4th. But the number 1 winner was a Tasmania (Mica Camarra), so we can 

claim an Aussie Victory. 



111th Cheonshimwon Vigil Prayer:                   23rd August 

 
Melbourne members gathered at Belgrave to observe the 1111th CSW Vigil Prayer. Thank you for your 

investment! 

Hyo Jeong Nuri:                     25th August 

 
Melbourne Held its second Hyo Jeong Nuri service, led by Youth leader Hiromi Kobayashi and Assistant 

Pastor Melanie Moreau. 



Visiting members:                     26th August 

 
The Moreau’s visited the Robertsons. Ross has been ill and was in hospital recently. Thank you for 

supporting each other, we will keep you and your family in our prayers! 


